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Pagsuguan ng Pilipinasg QEmhaéﬁy of the Philippines

INFORMATION BULLETIN - RRS-13-2015
15 April 2015

The Philippine Embassy wishes to provide you copy of the attached Advisory No.
06 Series of 2015 from Administrator Hans Leo J. Cacdac of the Philippine
Overseas Employment Administration (POEA) concerning the issuance of
Overseas Employment Certificates (OEC) to Balik-Manggagawa or vacationing
workers. Salient points of the advisory are as follows:

a) Issuance, effective 01 April 2015, of Overseas Employment Certificates
(OEC), or exit clearance, by POEA and its processing centers in Metro
Manila as a distinct and separate transaction from those of
PHILHEALTH and PAG-IBIG collections;

b) Call on workers to continuously update (for their protection) their
membership and pay corresponding contributions to PHILHEALTH and
PAG-IBIG, which are mandatory under existing laws. Direct enroliment
and payment to these agencies can be done through their various
offices and collection centers;

c) Applicability of the same collection scheme on new hires, including
agency-hired workers.

d) Land-based recruitment agencies to coordinate with PHILHEALTH and
PAG-IBIG for the enrollment of their hired workers, including payment
of corresponding fees.
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10 : ALL CONCERNED

SUBJECT : ISSUANCE OF OVERSEAS EMPLOYMENT CERTIFICATE (OEC)
INDEPENDENT OF OTHER GOVERNMENT FEES

Effective April 1, 2015, the Overseas Employment Certificate (GEC) or exit clearance will
be issued by POEA and its processing centers in Metro Manila to Balik-Manggagawa or
vacationing workers separate from PHILHEALTH and PAG-IBIG collections. This means that the
issuance of OEC will no longer be tied up with the payment of fees/premiums to the said agencies
and the OEC can be secured by Balik-Manggagawa as it is together with OWWA membership.

This collection scheme which has been implemented by processing centers in the regions
and in the Philippine Overseas Labor Offices (POLOs) since last year aims to address the clamor
of some OFWs and workers’ organizations to separate the payment of other government fees in
the issuance of OEC. However, workers are strongly encouraged, for their protection, to
continuously update their membership and pay corresponding contributions to PHILHEALTH and
PAG-IBIG which are mandatory under existing laws. Direct enroliment and payment to these
agencies can be done through their various offices and collection centers.

The same scheme shall be adopted in the case of new hires including agency hired
workers starting the same date. Thus, the landhased recruitment agencies are enjoined to
coordinate with PHILHEALTH AND PAG-IBIG for the enroliment of their hired workers including
payment of corresponding fees.

The concerned POEA offices are hereby instructed to ensure the smooth implementation
of this new coliection system. \5
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ANS LEO J. CACDAC
Administrator

March 25, 2015

B e

L GEMINATED
WR 30 26

™ R G L






